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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee, 2:00 PM on November 21, 2016
Antoine’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Robert Watters, Co-Chair.
Security and Enforcement Committee members present:  Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Brittany McGovern, Co-Chair Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury, Co-Chair Robert Watters.   Absent were Steve Caputo, Dwyre McComsey, John Zimmerman.
Guests:  Jenna Burke, Gail Cavett, Susan Guillot, Emily Remington.
II.
Approval of October 2016 Meeting Notes
III.
New CEA between FQMD, the City and the CVB
Robert Watters reported that a month ago he and Kimberly Rosenberg met with the recently-selected new French Quarter Task Force (FQTF) administrators, G4S, requesting feedback on being selected.  Response submitted was basically a modified version of the Evaluation Team’s original form, so efforts continue towards obtaining that input.  A meeting was next held with the Evaluation Team regarding the CEA with FQMD and the City, which consists of many parts.  Contract is being redrafted and they will meet again with the City.  General feeling is that Ryan Berni is pleased with the document to this point.  
Some considerations in the CEA drafting will be further purchase of cars - whether or not Smart Cars are the best choice for the job, and Sidney Torres’ decision regarding his funding of more cars.  Also, Gail Cavett emphasized the importance of the CEA having language that assures the Security and Enforcement Committee (SEC) meetings must continue being held monthly; if one Co-Chair is unable to attend, the other Co-Chair should conduct the meeting.  Gail stated that the residential community feels strongly about this, and discussion followed.  Robert believed that any legal obligations should fall on the Board, not a committee, that the Board can set obligations of the SEC meetings and that FQTF reports should always be disseminated through Board meetings.  He further noted that the FQTF should not be the only issue discussed at SEC meetings.  By January most of the CEA issues should be resolved and will probably be on January 2017 Board Meeting Agenda.  Emily Remington was directed to advise FQMD Board Chair Jim Oliver to put that item on the Agenda.  Bob Simms made the observation it would be impossible for every little detail in the CEA to be explicitly followed, considering the constantly-changing dynamics of the work; compromises will have to be made.  There will also be a learning curve in working with the new Eighth District Commander, Nicholas Gernon.  Robert advised if anyone has comments on drafting of the CEA they should send them to Kimberly Rosenberg, with copies to the Evaluation Team.
IV.
French Quarter Task Force Monthly Report and 2017 Patrol Plan
Bob reported that a total of 1,667 calls have been responded to in the past month, comprised of 372 app calls, 298 dispatch calls and 997 self-initiated calls.  He noted that the gutter punk proliferation has returned, particularly on Decatur.  Chart with summary of Jan-Oct 2016 activity reflected a total of 21,000 app downloads.  Map with locations of working proactive patrols confirmed that crime is being pushed elsewhere.  Bob stated that at one point, Eighth District NOPD was down to 93 officers, but additional resources are now being provided for Bourbon Promenade.  He acknowledged the numbers will fluctuate around transition of new Eighth District Commander, adding that Cmdr. Gernon is showing a lot of visibility on the streets, and that he likes the “Blue Light Patrol.”
Maps were shown of the five patrol zones and shift schedules, as well as the routes followed.  Zone 5, Bourbon St., is the only zone not patrolled by Task Force cars, not practical for that situation.  Theoretically there should be two NOPD officers per block down to 700 block of Bourbon but that often is not the case.  State Troopers have two shifts, 6 AM-6 PM and 6 PM-6 AM.  Their cars are deployed at corners of Bourbon St., as well as borders of the Quarter.  So far, transitioning State Troopers into effective foot patrol officers as originally intended has not been successful.  The new Commander will be meeting with them regarding deployment – Bourbon St. needs more police presence.  Also, ATC (Alcohol & Tobacco Control) needs to be more involved in developing dialog with people knowing the problem bars.

Meeting attendees were advised that details of 2017 Eighth District Budget can be viewed on www.nola.gov.   Robert suggested it would be useful to compare promises made by the City – have they met their commitment?  This prompted comments about how Eighth District has needed to raise money themselves for resources that other districts are getting from the City, and Cops 8 funding of many things.  We must hold their feet to the fire regarding keeping their promises.  
V.
Feedback on French Quarter Task Force

Bob talked about the positive feedback and suggestions coming from NOPD Community Engagement Night, Security and Enforcement Committee, and Chief Harrison and Deputy Mayor Berni in Budget Hearings.  Bev Fulk added that while working with conventions she often inquires about visitors’ experiences/perceptions of the French Quarter, saying that across the board there is a feeling of safety, with high police visibility and good lighting being credited.

Chart shown of FQTF staffing and breakdown of shifts and billing amounts, with 2016 actual cost breakdowns.  FQTF budget is very tight.  One additional daytime officer will be added who will focus on enforcement of traffic laws, but can be pulled off that detail if needed elsewhere.  Those shift hours will be 8 AM-2 PM and 3 PM-7 PM, seven days a week.  With fines of $500, this enforcement will prove very lucrative for the City.  Another chart shown with FQTF budget breakdown for Phase 3 (car expenses and administration). 

VI.
Demonstration of Officer and Administrative Tasks Using the New FQTF App


Bob demonstrated some capabilities of the newly-expanded officer and administrative versions by showing actual app progression onscreen, including iPad GPS tracking maps on the officer version.  Also, Daily Log Trip Sheets formerly handwritten by officers then tediously transferred into computer by administrator, can now be first created by officers on iPads, then cut and pasted by administrator.  This reduces administrative hours and costs, allowing cost savings to be used for additional policing.  Goal is to have the app finalized simultaneously with start of new administrator, G4S.
VII.
Other
Discussion of quality-of-life issues that SEC might take up, such as City departments not doing enough.  One example cited by Robert was Sanitation operations causing sleep disruptions with pickup of bags of glass bottles.  He suggested that noise could easily be reduced with a requirement that all bars use a “bottle crusher” before depositing into trash bags.
Emily advised there will be a change of venue for December SEC meeting, temporarily moving it to the Monteleone Hotel.  Next meeting will be at 2:00 PM on December 19, 2017.
VIII.
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk


